
June  

2022 

  
The Good Times 

Member Western Pa. Ski Council 

Http://www.johnstownskiclub.com 

 

 

 

 
 

Hello All, 
 

  Greetings to all of the Ski Club members! 

  I would like to thank Past President Bob Snoby and 

former Trustees AJ Stumpo and Betty McPherson 

for their time and dedication during this past year! 

  Please welcome our new Board members Randy 

Lear, Steve McGee, and Shawn Sherer. 

  We have many exciting events planned for this 

summer and fall.  Mark your calendars according to 

the Newsletters!  Please be mindful of the RSVP 

date. 

  I am looking forward to serving as the President of 

this great Club! 
 

  Conrad 

  
    

 

 

             Nov 12:  

        Kick-off Party 

         At Ace’s 

                

      

 
 
 

       

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     

   President’s Message…     

                            

     Dates to Remember….        
 

    

      
  June: Aqua Zumba 

    Every Monday 10:30am at Menoher  

     Swim Club &  

    Every Tuesday 6pm at Windber Park 
 

 June 16 : Club Mixer/Meeting 

     Jim and Jimmies 
 

 June 23 : Bowling  

     814 Lanes — Richland 
       RSVP by  6/11   
 

 June 24:     “The Buddy Holly  Story” Play 

     Pasquerilla Performing Arts Center  -  UPJ                
       RSVP by  6/11   
 

 June 26:    Golf Outing 

     Windber Country Club 
         RSVP by  6/24  
  

 June 29:    Curve Baseball Game 

     Altoona 
       RSVP by  6/25 
 

 July 14:  Mill Rats Baseball Game 

     Sergeant's  Stadium at The Point 
      RSVP by  7/11  
 

 July 17:    Club Picnic  — Solomon Run Pavilion  
       RSVP by  7/10  
 

 July 23:  Golf Outing 

     Somerset Country Club 
         RSVP by  7/18 

      

                                      

         

                                
             

 

 

 

 
  

                                             

                   

       Club Mixer/Meeting 

        at  Jim & Jimmies   

         Thursday, June 16 at  6pm  
    
   We continue to have summer activities for you. So we picked a 
cool place to hang out and enjoy a pre-summer evening at Jim & 
Jimmies.  Hang out with members for some conversation, laughs, 
beverages and great food. It will be a great time to meet our new 
officers.  We will be in their open “garage-style” bar.   
     We will be selling tickets for our July 17 Picnic at this mixer.   
   Jim & Jimmies is located on Somerset Pike (left side) south of 
North Fork Golf Course. See page 2 for more info.  
   Patience is appreciated as they have a small but mighty kitchen.  
See you there! 
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June’s Aqua Zumba  

  Mondays starting 6/13 at 10:30am 

        Menoher Swim Club 

  Tuesdays starting 6/14 at 6pm 

     Windber Recreation Pool 
 

  What better way to exercise than in a refreshing 

pool?? Join group leader Althea Stephenson this 

summer for a fun, safe, challenging, cardio-

conditioning and body-toning in a water-base workout 

with South American lively Zumba music and dance 

steps.  Cost is $6 for each session.  See below for 

further information. For more info, call Althea at 

814.270.6124. 
 

 

 

 

 

June’s Aqua Zumba  

  Mondays starting 6/13 at 10:30am 

        Menoher Swim Club 

  Tuesdays starting 6/14 at 6pm 

  Windber Recreation Pool 
 

 

 Join group leader Althea Stephenson for her Aqua 

Zumba pool classes  (each session is $6) on: 
 

   Monday, June 13, Menoher Swim Club  

   Tuesday, June 14, Windber Rec Pool 

   Monday, June 20, Menoher Swim Club 

   Tuesday, June 21, Windber Rec Pool 

   Monday, June 27, Menoher Swim Club 

   Tuesday, June 28, Windber Rec Pool                                    

  

 
 
 
 

 

 
The Good Times is published monthly and  

distributed to members of the  

Greater Johnstown  Athletic Ski Club 
P.O. Box 937 Johnstown, PA 15907 

Items in this newsletter are subject to change.  

 

 

Conrad Sikirica 

814.255.7372 
 

 

For membership application, call  
 

 Annette Kamzik 

 814.536-7325   
 

Newsletter Director 

Barbara Visnovsky 

814.255.1780 

Contact us at:  
 

johnstownskiclub@gmail.com 

 

 

Thursday, June 16 at 6pm    

   Club Mixer     

   at Jim and Jimmies      

 

     We are returning to  Jim and Jimmies located on 

Somerset Pike (south of Johnstown) for our June  

Club Mixer at 6pm.  We will be in their open “garage-

style” bar.  With the start of summer in a few days, it 

is a  cool place to hang out for the evening. We will 

be under cover if it rains.  So sit back and relax! 

(Remember to tip your wait staff).   We will also  be 

selling tickets for the July Picnic  See you there! 

    Please be patient with wait staff and service as 

the establishment is given an approximate 

attendance number. 

 

 

Thursday,  June 23  at 6pm 

   Night of Bowling     

   at 814 Lanes & Games  
    RSVP by or on before Monday, June 20    
 

   It has been a while since we have had a bowling 

outing.   We are planning to bowl at the new 814 

Lanes & Games (formerly the Richland Lanes) 

located at 1140 Frances Street, Richland.   

  We can reserve the four VIP lanes. Cost is $40/

hour/lane (so the more bowlers we get, cheaper the 

price. And that includes shoe rentals!)   

   Sorry — no outside food or drinks allowed.  One can 

buy food at their Bites & Brews restaurant (and they 

will bring it to your lane!).  So come early.  Contact 

group leader Randy Lear at 814.248.1885 for more 

information or to let him know you are bowling. on or 

before June 20. 

   By the Way:  Has anyone found our King and Queen 

Bowling Pin ??   

                                   
 



 

Thursday, July 14 at  6:30pm   

   Johnstown Mill Rats  

  Baseball Game   

   at Sargent’s Stadium at The Point 
    RSVP by or on before Monday, July 11   
 

  Join us for another great affordable local evening—

this time to watch the Johnstown Mill Rats baseball 

team playing West Virginia (Beckley) Miners.  

  The Mill Rats are part of the Prospect League which 

is a summer college baseball league. Many players 

go on to be drafted in the Major League Baseball.  

   General admission seats are $8.  If we have 10 

people, the price  is $6.  Meet in front of the Ticket 

office at 6:30pm for Thirsty Thursday $2 Miller Lites 

night. Call club officer Barbara Visnovsky at 

814.255.1780 to let her know you will be attending 

no later than Monday July 11. 

  Come and watch future MLB players — ”where 

tomorrow’s all-stars spend the summer.” 
 

 

 

 

Sunday, July 17 from 3-8 pm  

  Annual Family Picnic  

   at Solomon Run  

   Fire Hall Pavilion 
   RSVP on or before by Sunday, July 10  is a MUST  !!!!! 

         Sorry -No Walk-ins ! 
 

   Our Annual Picnic will be on Sunday, July 17 

starting at 3pm at the Solomon Run Fire Hall 

Pavilion.  We are hoping for great weather and a 

nice turn-out for this annual major club event.  

   Call VP Annette Kamzik on  or before July 10 to 

RSVP.  The cost for current members is $5 with 

their RSVP.   For tickets, make check payable to 

“Johnstown Ski Club” and send it to our P.O. Box 

937, Johnstown, PA. 15907.   We will be selling 

tickets at June mixer at Jim and Jimmie.   

   Food will be served at 4pm.  All beverages are 

BYOB. Bring you own drinks, favorite glass and ice.  

Water will be provided.  Food will be from Pappy’s 

Family Pub and Dixie Smoker.  And stay for our 7th 

Annual Corn Hole Tournament.  Sorry, no pets.  

   Remember this is a Rain or Shine event (don’t 

worry, the covered Pavilion is huge!)  and remember 

to park in the lower parking lot to the RIGHT side of  

the Firemen’s Club (not by the playground side). Our 

picnic flyer is on page 5. 

 

Friday, June 24 at 8 pm 

  “The Buddy Holly Story”  Musical 

   at Pasquerilla Performing Arts  

   Center (UPJ)  

    RSVP by or on before Saturday, June 11:   
 

  Join club member Judy Crookston on Friday, June 24 

for our second Mountain Playhouse musical “The Buddy 

Holly Story” at the Pasquerilla Performing Art Center at 

UPJ in Richland.   

  This Broadway musical tells the true story of Buddy’s 

rise to fame.  The show features over 20 of Holly’s 

greatest hits.   

   Judy is holding 20 seats.  She got us great seats—

down front center!  We need a group of 10 in order to 

get the group rate of  just $37 paid in advance to Judy.  

Call Judy (who also is a member of their Board of 

Directors) at 814.248-8942 to RSVP as soon as 

possible. Make check payable to Judy Crookston and 

mail your money to 138 Kathy Ct, Johnstown, PA 15905 

so Judy will receive your money on or before Saturday, 

June 11 to reserve your seat.  No exceptions!  Any 

tickets not sold by June 11 will be given back. 

 

Sunday, June 26 at  2:30 pm  

   Golf Outing     

   at Windber Country Club 
    RSVP by or on before Thursday, June 24   
   

    Our group leader Harry Graham has once again 

invited us to Windber Country Club for our June golf 

outing.  Meet at 2:30pm   We plan to play 9 holes of golf 

using the “best ball” format.  Cost is $25 for 9 holes 

with cart.  Call Harry at 814.242.2722 (leave a 

message) on or before Thursday June 24 if you plan to 

attend.  Come and celebrate Randy Lear’s birthday.  

Think a sunny day! 
 
 

Wednesday,  June 29 at  6pm   

   Altoona Curve Baseball Game   

   at  Peoples Natural Gas Field 
    RSVP by or on before Saturday, June 25   
   

    Summer means baseball and we have a great 

affordable evening planned again this year to see the 

Altoona Curve play Double-A baseball. Join group leader 

Bob Snoby  at the Altoona Curve Baseball game at PNG 

Field (1000 park Ave in Altoona) for “Eastern Cambria 

County Night” benefitting Cambria Alliance EMS.   It is 

wine/WINGS special and fireworks night!  We have a 

limited amount of tickets (first come—first serve of 

grandstand seats) for only $7. Contact Bob at 

814.539.3490  to sign up or for more info by June 25.  

You must pre-pay 



Saturday, July 23 at 2:30 pm   

   Golf Outing  

   at Somerset Country Club  
    RSVP by Monday, July 18 
 

   July’s golf outing is at Somerset Country Club. Join Secretary Marsha Flower on Saturday, July 31 no later 

than 2:30pm  (with 3pm tee time).  We plan to play 9 or 18 holes of golf using the “best ball” format.  $30 for 

9 holes with cart or cost is $45 for 18 holes and cart.  Somerset County Club is at 416 Plank Road, 

Somerset. Call  Marsha at 814.445.2191 by Monday July 18 if you plan to attend and for more information 

and directions.   

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

And a Good Time was had by All…..  
 

              

Spring  Party (aka: Après Party) at Choices (UCP) Community Room on Saturday, May 7:   

                          

  We really out did ourselves with our Spring Party this year.  We had a great turn-out for our Spring  

Hawaiian-theme Party.  Thanks to everyone who really got into the spirit of our theme—from  

the members’ attire (just ask Carol Smith!), Pappy’s delicious and plentiful food, table decorations   

(thanks to club member Mary Koval who allowed us to borrow her Hawaiian decorations), and to those great jello 

shots (thanks to Vicki Snoby and Annette Kamzik for making those over 200 shots).   With the DJ’s music, the 

dance  floor was hopping all evening.  Everyone seemed to like our new venue at the Choices Community Room 

in Richland.  Thanks to Bruce McPherson,, Bill Neatrour, Vicki Snoby and Mary Jane Verbiar who lend a 

hand at the party.   Thanks to everyone who stayed afterwards and helped clean-up.  

 

    Congrats to our 50/25/25 winners:  Jon Flower and Annette Kamzik. 

    Congrats to basket winners:   

     1. “Lottery Hello ” -    Lynne Dougherty 

     2. “Patriotic Party” -    Cindy Cummings 

     3. “Backyard Gardening”–   Randy Lear 

     4.  “Beauty Aids” -    Cindy Stewart 

     5. “Beach Bag” -      John Campos 

     6.  “Coffee Break” -    Betty McPherson 

     7.  “Outdoor Hike” -     Karen Anderson 

     8.  “Nine Holes” -     Vicki Hillegas 

     9. “Garden Basket” -   Ida Mikula 

       10. “Golf Cart”-     Conrad Sikirica 
 

...A good time was had by all!!    

 
Golf Outing at Berkley Golf Course on Sunday, May 15:                                  
    

    We had 12 people playing golf at Berkley Golf Course — our local city municipal golf course. Winners were Sue 

Graham for Longest Drive, Joann Urban for Longest Putt, and  Randy Lear for Closest to the Pin. Winning 

team were Shawn and Patty Sherer,  Daria Dulak and Beverly Poole.   

....Thanks to Trustee Conrad Sikirica organizing our first golf outing of the season.   We hope to continue our 

monthly golf outings next year. 

 
Club Mixer/Election at Crow’s Nest on Thursday, May 19:   

                          

  It was nice to be back at the Crow’s Nest especially using their very nice backroom.  We had a great turn-out 

with 46 members attending our Mixer/ Elections. Our two waitresses were fantastic with our big crowd.  See 

election results on page 5.  A special thanks to club member Connie Mercik who donated her BIG 50/50 

winnings back to the club! 



 
 

 
 
 

SOLOMON RUN PAVILION 

 

178 MOUNT AIRY DRIVE, RICHLAND 
 

RAIN OR SHINE – SORRY NO PETS!  - NO WALK-INS 
 

 

MEMBERS: $5/Person Guests: $30 
 

For tickets: Contact Annette Kamzik at 814 241-0571 
on or before 7/10/22.  Tickets will be available for purchase 

at the June Mixer (6/16 at Jim & Jimmies) also. 
 

 FOOD served at 4 PM 
 

Catered by Pappy’s Family Pub & Dixie Smoker 
 

BYOB – All beverages including ice. 
 

             TO BRING: 
 

 

 YOUR FAVORITE BEVERAGE, DRINKING MUG / GLASS 

 LAWN CHAIR 

 
 

 
7

th
 Annual Corn Hole Tournament - 50/50 – Pull Tabs   

 
 

IMPORTANT: *Please Park in lower parking lot to the RIGHT of 

the Fireman’s Club. 

 

ANNUAL FAMILY PICNIC 

Sunday, July 17  
3 PM – 8 PM 



                             Did You Know  ??                                 
    

        

Get Well Wishes…   

 

       … Paul Balint.  
 

           Get well soon and hope you 

         are feeling better, 
 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
   

 Volunteers needed:   
 
   

 Thunder in the Valley   6/23-6/26:    

 

 

  Please help !!!!!!  Thunder in the Valley 

(www.johnstownthunder.com) is on this year!  The  

event will take place from Thursday June 23rd  to 

Sunday June 26th.  Again this year,   Club member 

Stacey Wyandt from the Greater Johnstown/Cambria 

County Convention & Visitors Bureau is looking for 

volunteers.  She is looking for reliable people to 

volunteer at the events for a few hours.  Your help  

and support is greatly needed !   
 

   Volunteers are needed in the following areas:   

 1. Provide information/directions at the Welcome 

Tent (Point Stadium) and Information Center (416 

Main Street), 

  2.  Scan ID’s and wrist banding patrons at  the 

Biker Mall, Central Park, & PNG Park.  
 

  If interested, please contract Stacey at 

8 1 4 . 5 3 6 . 7 9 9 3  e x t  1 0 5  o r 

staceyw@visitjohnstownpa.com  ASAP for all the 

latest info,  Volunteers receive a free Thunder in the 

Valley t-shirt and bottled water for each day they 

volunteer. 
         

 

                     

 

 
 
 
 

                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Ski Club Election Results: 
 

Here are the results from the Election for  

2022-23 Officers held on Thursday, May 19 

at the Crow’s Nest: 

 

President:      Conrad Sikirica 

Vice-President:    Annette Kamzik 

Secretary:     Marsha Flower 

Treasurer:     Judy Adams 

Financial Director:  John Campos 

Newsletter Director:  Barbara Visnovsky 

Communication Dr:  Lynne Dougherty 

Trustees:      Lary Koval 

         Randy Lear 

         Steve McGee 

         Shawn Sherer 
 

 Bob Snoby stays on as Past President. 
 

  Congratulations to all and a special welcome  

to our new officers!  If you have any questions 

or  new ideas for the  club,  please  feel free  to 

contact any officers. 
 
 
     

 Happy Retirement:   

 

   ...Club member Cindy Cummings. 

         Enjoy!  Now the fun begins.   
              (hope John is not too jealous) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Planning ahead…  We are already planning these important events. More 

              details will be in the upcoming newsletters for these 

              future  events.   

                 If you have new ideas for a future event or want to lead an 

              event,  please contact any officer.  

 

         .    Nov 12:   Kick-Off Party at Ace’s 

           Dec 15 :  Christmas Social 


